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Faculty members to offer perspectives on Russian-Ukrainian 
crisis 
MARCH 2, 2022 

Marshall University will present a virtual panel discussion at 2 p.m., Wednesday, March 2, with 
several faculty members, including  Dr. Anara Tabyshalieva, an associate professor of history 
with expertise on war and peacebuilding in the Russian, Eurasian and Asian regions.  She was 
born in the Soviet Union and has worked in Russia. 

Joining Tabyshalieva for “Urgent Panel: War in Ukraine” will be longtime Marshall biology 
professor Dr. Victor Fet, a native of Ukraine who grew up in Russia, and Dr. Kateryna 
Rudnytzky Schray, a faculty administrator and professor of English, whose family is from 
Ukraine and who has taught at the university level in that country. Dr. Stefan Schoeberlein, an 
assistant professor of English and native of Germany, will also join the panel and provide 
perspectives on the European Union reaction. 

The panel discussion will be moderated by Dr. Robert Bookwalter, dean of the College of 
Liberal Arts.  It is sponsored by Marshall Libraries and was initiated by Fet, who still has many 
friends and relatives in both Ukraine and Russia. 

The four-member panel will answer questions such as why the invasion is happening, how the 
people of Ukraine are responding, what can the West do to stop the war and does the war 
threaten Europe? 

The event is open to the Marshall community and the public here: https://bit.ly/WarinUkraine . 

Also, at 5 p.m., Wednesday, on the Memorial Plaza, Student Government Association and the 
Office of Military and Veterans Affairs have planned a candlelight vigil for the conflict. It is 
expected that brief remarks by several members of the Marshall community will also 
occur.  Organizers say mental health experts will be available, if needed. 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FWarinUkraine&data=04%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C4504cf7a86a64f03d19f08d9fbc278bd%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637817634962937486%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=BKOi4jTIyX0Ft9SmFHMkQAoESKrX98019ijZyM17NLs%3D&reserved=0


———— 

Abbreviated bios of panel participants: 

Victor Fet, Ph.D.- Professor, Department of Biological Sciences, Marshall University. Born in 
Ukraine in 1955; educated in Russia; in the USA in 1988, teaching biology at Marshall since 
1995. Fet is an expert in zoology, genetics, evolutionary science, biogeography, biosystematics 
and the history of science. He has translated and edited books on zoology and history of science. 
Fet has written and published six books of poetry in Russian; translated Lewis Carroll into 
Russian; authored essays (in Russian and English) on Carroll and Vladimir Nabokov. Over 100 
literary publications in periodicals of USA and Europe. Science fantasy books: Alice and the 
Time Machine; Dolly’s Follies (in Russian and English). Advisory editor for Evertype (Scotland) 
in translating Lewis Carroll into rare languages. Editor, “Day of Russian Expat Poetry” 
(almanac, 2019-2022). 

Stefan Schoeberlein, Ph.D. – Assistant professor of English and the director of digital 
humanities, Marshall University. Schoeberlein’s research focuses on the intersections of science, 
literature and technology in the nineteenth century. He is currently concluding work on his first 
monograph, based on his award-winning dissertation on the mapping of the brain in the 1800s 
and its impact on literary production. 

Originally from Germany, he has taught at Marshall since 2018. He spent a high school 
exchange in Donetsk, Ukraine and still has friends in Ukraine. 

Kateryna Schray, Ph.D. – Professor of English and the director of the Center for Student 
Success. An award-winning teacher and a productive scholar, Dr. Kateryna (Rudnytzky) Schray 
is the founding director of Marshall’s Center for Student Success. She joined Marshall’s English 
department as a medievalist and language historian in the fall of 1996. Schray was born into a 
thriving Ukrainian community in Philadelphia, the daughter of a prominent Ukrainian family. 
Her father dedicated his life’s work to advocating for human rights and religious freedom for 
Ukraine while it was under Soviet control, and his work became the family’s mission. Schray 
served several terms as coordinator of the English Language Summer Program for the Lviv 
Theological Academy (Lviv, Ukraine) and works closely with Ukrainian colleagues on various 
projects throughout the world. 

Anara Tabyshalieva, Ph.D. – Associate professor, Department of History, Marshall University. 
Areas of specialization are history of Soviet Union and Russia, history of Asia, women, war and 
peace, gender issues, conflict management, human security.  Teaches history of Russia and the 
Soviet Union; history of Asia; world history; and women, war, and peace.  Served as co-editor of 
the United Nations University volumes Escaping Victimhood: Children, Youth and Post-Conflict 
Peacebuilding, (Tokyo, New York, 2013) and Defying Victimhood: Women and Post-Conflict 
Peacebuilding (Tokyo, New York, 2012). 

Tabyshalieva is the recipient of several awards and fellowships including Senior Fellowship at 
the US Institute of Peace, Fulbright Fellowship, Dorothy Cadbury Fellowship at University of 
Birmingham (U.K.), and UNESCO Silk Road Fellowship.  She has received support from the 



John D. and Catherine T. Mac Arthur Foundation, U.S. Institute of Peace, UNESCO (France), 
United Nation Development Programme (UNDP), United Nations University (Japan) and Wilson 
Center (Washington, D.C.) for research projects. 

 

 

Marshall, West Virginia State University reach athletic 
training agreement 
MARCH 2, 2022 

Marshall University’s athletic training program has partnered 
with West Virginia State University (WVSU) to establish an 
articulation agreement for a more efficient transfer of students 
from undergraduate studies at WVSU to Marshall’s graduate 
athletic training program. Marshall’s athletic training program is 
housed in the College of Health Professions. 

The agreement establishes a plan of study for undergraduate 
students at West Virginia State University that will allow them to 
then enter the Professional Master of Science in Athletic Training 

(PMSAT) program at Marshall University. 

WVSU will advise and counsel students to enroll in the prerequisite athletic training courses at 
WVSU that have been accepted by the PMSAT program at Marshall University. Course 
substitutions may be available upon the approval of the appropriate Marshall department chair 
and academic dean. 

Each year, the PMSAT program at Marshall will reserve two seats for prospective students 
attending WVSU. Dr. Zach Garrett serves as the program director for the Athletic Training 
Program at Marshall University. He says they’re excited to establish an agreement with West 
Virginia State University to further provide Athletic Training education throughout the region. 

“To be able to establish a relationship with one of our state’s historically Black colleges is 
special,” Garrett said. “We’re looking forward to what this could mean for the proliferation of 
athletic training students in our region and we look forward to having our first set of students 
from West Virginia State University.” 

Jay Canterbury is an instructor of sports studies and general education in the Health and Human 
Performance Department at West Virginia State University. 

“This is a great opportunity for WVSU students to seamlessly continue their education at 
Marshall University,” Canterbury said. “This type of partnership not only benefits both 



institutions by providing a pipeline for continued education, but serves the entire state and region 
by providing a highly qualified workforce.” 

Students enrolled at WVSU who have a grade point average of 3.0 or greater may apply for 
admission to the PMSAT degree program. They must submit a transcript, resume and two letters 
of recommendation as outlined in Marshall’s graduate catalog. WVSU applicants who meet all 
admissions criteria for Marshall’s PMSAT program will be admitted to the two seats based on 
applicant ranking. Additional students from WVSU may be admitted depending on the demand 
for the program that application year. 

For more information on the Professional Master of Science in Athletic Training degree, 
visit www.marshall.edu/athletic-training. 

———- 

Photo: Marshall University and West Virginia State University officials discuss the agreement 
between their two institutions today. From left, Dr. Zach Garrett, program director of the athletic 
training program at Marshall; Dr. Gary McIlvain, associate dean of the College of Health 
Professions at Marshall; Dr. J. Paige Carney, interim provost and vice president for academic 
affairs at WVSU; and Jay Canterbury, instructor of sports studies and general education at 
WVSU. 
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Writers Series to welcome renowned writers for readings 
FEBRUARY 22, 2022 

The A.E. Stringer Visiting Writers Series will host 
bestselling essayist Melissa Febos and acclaimed poet 
Donika Kelly, Thursday, March 3, at 7:30 p.m. in the Joan 
C. Edwards Performing Arts Center. 

Kelly is the author of two poetry 
collections: Bestiary (Graywolf 2016), winner of the Cave 
Canem Poetry Prize, a Hurston Wright Legacy award and 
the Kate Tufts Discovery Award; and The 

Renunciations (Graywolf 2021), recently shortlisted for the National Book Critics Circle Award 
in poetry. Kelly’s works have been published in The New Yorker, The Atlantic, The Paris 
Review, and Foglifter. She’s a professor of creative writing at the University of Iowa. 

Febos is the author of the memoir Whip Smart and three essay collections. Febos’s Girlhood, is a 
national best-seller and National Book Critics Circle finalist. Febos is the recipient of the Jeanne 
Córdova Nonfiction Award from LAMBDA Literary. Her works have appeared in The Paris 
Review, The Believer, The Sun, New York Review of Books and The New York Times Magazine. 
Febos teaches at the University of Iowa in the nonfiction writing program. 

Dr. Rachael Peckham, professor of English and coordinator of the Stringer Visiting Writers 
Series at Marshall, organized the reading event. 

“Donika Kelly and Melissa Febos are some of the biggest, best-selling names in contemporary 
poetry and creative nonfiction,” Peckham said. “I am overjoyed that our campus and Huntington 
will get to hear them read live, especially considering that Kelly and Febos were recently named 
finalists for the National Book Critics Circle Award. For them to both receive this prestigious 
honor simultaneously is remarkable.” 

This event is sponsored by the College of Liberal Arts, the Office of Intercultural Affairs, the 
John Deaver Drinko Academy and with support of a mini-grant from the West Virginia 
Humanities Council.  Any views, findings, conclusions, or recommendations expressed in this 
reading do not necessarily represent those of the National Endowment for the Humanities. 

The reading is free and open to the public and can be streamed 
at www.marshall.edu/livestream. Facial coverings are required for in-person attendance. 

 

https://www.marshall.edu/livestream


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Annual HerdCon event to take place Saturday 
MARCH 2, 2022 

Marshall’s Libraries and Online Learning division is 
once again sponsoring Marshall’s annual pop culture 
convention, HerdCon, planned for Saturday, March 5, in 
the Memorial Student Center on the Huntington campus. 
Doors open at 10 a.m. 

The event will feature a variety of pop culture events 
including more than 50 vendor and artist tables and a 
cosplay contest hosted by featured guest and 

HerdCon Cosplayer-in-Residence, Alicia Lewis of Kiss a Frog Cosplay. 

Other events and activities include table-top and collectible card gaming, guest speaker panels, 
live music, local food trucks, a guest appearance by Wonder Woman of Slay that Cosplay, 
virtual Quick Draw with local artist JR Earles, and a featured guest appearance by Batman and 
the Batmobile of Heroes-4-Hire, taking place from from 12 – 4 p.m. on the plaza. 

For cosplay contest details, gaming and panel schedules, and lists of participating vendors and 
sponsors, please visit www.marshall.edu/herdcon. 

The event is free to the public. Limited VIP packages are available for $25 and include a 
souvenir ticket, event T-shirt, artist print, and HerdCon and sponsor swag! VIP packages are 
available at  www.marshall.edu/herdcon under the Merch tab. 

To get into the comicon spirit, event organizers are hosting a free HerdCon Song Along pre-con 
event at 6:30 pm. on Friday, March 4, on the Memorial Student Center Plaza, hosted by Tammy 
Faye Sinclair and featuring HerdCon musical guests Katwoman Cosplay and Cecaelia Smith. 
Guests can pick up their VIP packages, event T-shirts and other collectible HerdCon items 
during the Song Along event. 

Sign up to perform at the Song Along at https://marshall.libwizard.com/f/herdcon_songalong. 
For event questions, comments or to sign up to volunteer, contact herdcon@marshall.edu. 

 

 

                                                                                                         

https://www.marshall.edu/herdcon
https://www.marshall.edu/herdcon
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmarshall.libwizard.com%2Ff%2Fherdcon_songalong&data=04%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7Cf87d14b4cf844039e6de08d9fb00bc38%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637816803146485750%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=LUgoUscw65ZzrWhujHXJ5LLSCJhvXaTOyrOkr7K5o3E%3D&reserved=0
mailto:herdcon@marshall.edu


Dance workshop to take place Sunday 
MARCH 2, 2022 

The Marshall University School of Theatre and Dance is offering a 
free dance workshop and informal showing, led by MaShawn Morton 
and Shelby Nelson Burcham. It will be a dance improvisation and 
composition class and will go on from 1:30-3:30 p.m. Sunday, March 
6, on the main stage of the Joan C. Edwards Performing Arts Center. It 
will be followed by a showing at 4 p.m., which is open to the public. 

The workshop is free and open to all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



School of Medicine announces Excellence in Diversity and 
Inclusion award winners 
MARCH 2, 2022 

The Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine announced its 2022 Diversity and Inclusion Award 
winners Feb. 23 during a virtual ceremony. 

“Our Multicultural Advisory Committee initiated these awards in 2015 to recognize 
outstanding schools of medicine and pharmacy staff members, residents and students who best 
create a safe, positive and nurturing environment that promotes achievement for all, said Shelvy 
L. Campbell-Monroe, Ph.D., associate dean for diversity and inclusion. 

The 2022 Excellence in Diversity and Inclusion Award winners are as follows: 

The Drs. Joseph B. and Omayma T. Touma Excellence in Diversity Lifetime Achievement 
Award recognizes an individual who has made major, innovative and cumulatively outstanding 
contributions to enhance the practice of equality and diversity while devoting a major portion of 
their professional career to the effort. 

• Joseph I. Shapiro, M.D., vice president and dean of the School of Medicine 

The Pharmacy Diversity and Inclusion Excellence Award recognizes a Marshall University 
School of Pharmacy student who promotes and supports the needs, values and respect of 
underrepresented communities and who is sensitive to the issues of diversity and takes action to 
promote the ideals of inclusion, equity and community. 

• Simeon Cullens, third-year pharmacy student 

The Diversity and Inclusion Excellence in Student Service Awardrecognizes fourth-year 
medical students who have gone above and beyond their medical school commitment to mentor 
and encourage ethnic minorities and individuals from the most deprived areas to pursue their 
dreams of becoming physicians. 

• Jacob Kilgore, fourth-year medical student 
• Japri Miller, fourth-year medical student 

The Diversity and Inclusion Advocacy Award recognizes a medical student, faculty, resident 
or staff member who has demonstrated a commitment to diversity by serving as a role model and 
by contributing to the education of the schools of medicine and pharmacy community regarding 
lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer/questioning (LGBTQ+) individuals and issues. 

• Conner Levy, fourth-year medical student 
• Mitchell “Mitch” Shelton,fourth-year medical student 
• Caroline Fresch, third-year medical student 

https://jcesom.marshall.edu/students/diversity-inclusion/committees-councils/


The Excellence through Diversity Award is given to faculty, resident, staff or alumni who go 
above and beyond to exemplify valuing people and the diversity goals of the schools of medicine 
and pharmacy through their participation and involvement with diverse individuals, groups and 
outreach programs while also providing leadership to encourage meaningful interaction and 
activities among diverse groups to improve campus climate. 

• Omolola Olajide, M.D., professor and endocrinology fellowship director, department of 
internal medicine 

• Malinda Walford, M.D., internal medicine resident 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Marshall to present two new art exhibitions 
MARCH 2, 2022 

Marshall’s 36th Annual Juried Student Exhibition will be on view March 8-31 in the Birke Art 
Gallery, located in Smith Hall on the Huntington campus. The exhibit features students’ best 
artworks from throughout the past two years, as selected by an outside juror. 

Meanwhile, Indeterminacy and the Measurement Problem by artist Gabe Michael Kenney will 
be on view  through March 17 in the Charles W. and Norma C. Carroll Gallery, located in the 
Visual Arts Center on 3rd Avenue in downtown Huntington. 

“For students in the School of Art and Design, (the Annual Juried Student Exhibition) is one of 
the most highly anticipated events of the year,” Gallery Director Jamie Platt said. “This show is a 
unique opportunity for student artists. Testing their artwork in an arena of their peers outside of 
an assignment is something many of these students have not had a chance to do yet. It is exciting 
to watch them practicing the skill of public presentation that will be a big part of their 
professional lives.” 

Eight of the artworks will be awarded cash prizes totaling $3,000. This year’s juror is artist and 
educator Danielle Riede, who grew up in the United States and Iceland, received her Master of 
Fine Arts in Painting from Virginia Commonwealth University and studied with Daniel Buren at 
the Kunstakademie Duesseldorf. 

Riede’s international exhibition record includes galleries and museums in Mexico City, Athens, 
Berlin, New York, and many other cities. Riede is the recipient of numerous awards, including 
the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts Fellowship, the Virginia Commission for the Arts Fellowship 
in Sculpture and a New Frontiers Grant from Indiana University. She is currently the Randolph 
H. Deer Professor of Painting at Herron School of Art and Design at IUPUI (Indiana University–
Purdue University Indianapolis). 

The public is invited to a reception from 5-6:30 p.m. Wednesday, March 23. Awards will be 
announced at 5:30 p.m. The awards presentation will be simulcast to Instagram 
@marshalluartanddesign. 

The Birke Art Gallery is open to the public. For gallery hours, please call 304-696-4312 or visit 
the website. https://www.marshall.edu/art-galleries/. 

The Indeterminacy and the Measurement Problem exhibit in the Carroll Gallery features the 
works of Kenney of Columbus, Ohio, in a cerebral, mixed-media installation combining 
printmaking, sculpture and performance. Kenney is a conceptual artist interested in the role of 

https://www.marshall.edu/art-galleries/


consciousness in day-to-day perception. His artworks are inspired by research into “the Observer 
Effect,” the disturbance of an observed system by the act of observation. 

The public is invited to a reception for Indeterminacy and the Measurement Problem, where 
visitors to the gallery will have an opportunity to engage with the artist. The reception will be 
from 4-5:30 p.m. Wednesday, March 9. Kenney will stage a performance during the reception, 
and immediately following the reception, he will give a talk about his work in Room 209 of the 
Visual Arts Center. For those who cannot attend in person but would like to watch the artist talk, 
there will be a virtual option at 5:30 p.m. via Zoom. Admission is free, but registration is 
required at https://www.marshall.edu/art-galleries/news-and-events/ . Gallery hours are 10 
a.m.- 4 p.m. Monday through Friday. 

All events are free and open to the public. Masks are required in both galleries regardless of 
vaccination status. Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, all events are subject to change. 
For updated information, call 304-696-7299 or visit the website. https://www.marshall.edu/art-
galleries/. 

 

 

 

New medical school scholarship designated for Fayette 
County residents 
MARCH 2, 2022 

Gerald G. “Jerry” Blackwell, M.D., has dedicated his career to 
treating cardiovascular disease in Appalachia, never forgetting his 
Fayette County, West Virginia, roots. 

Blackwell, a 1983 graduate from the Joan C. Edwards School of 
Medicine, and his wife Cynthia L. “Cindy” Blackwell recently 
established the Blackwell Family Scholarship to help future 
medical students from his home county. The award also grants 
second preference to students from the surrounding counties of 

Greenbrier, Kanawha, Nicholas, Raleigh and Summers. The award is renewable for up to three 
years. 

The Blackwells relocated to Kingsport, Tennessee, where he has been practicing cardiology 
since 1995. During his career, he served as chief executive officer of Wellmont CVA Heart 
Institute and chief clinical officer of Ballad Health. In 2020, he was named president and chief 
executive officer of MedAxiom, a company of the American College of Cardiology and the 

https://www.marshall.edu/art-galleries/news-and-events/
https://www.marshall.edu/art-galleries/
https://www.marshall.edu/art-galleries/


cardiovascular community’s premier source for organizational performance solutions. He was 
recognized as the School of Medicine’s distinguished alumnus in 2018. 

“Marshall University is where Cindy and I met and began our life together 40 years ago,” Jerry. 
Blackwell said. “Our families have multigenerational roots in West Virginia and a gratitude to 
that heritage that will never fade. We are honored to give back to the Marshall University School 
of Medicine – with the intent to pay it forward to the next generation of proud students.“ 

For more information or to make a gift to the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine, please 
contact Linda Holmes, director of development and alumni affairs, at 304-691-1711 
or holmes@marshall.edu. For news and information about the Joan C. Edwards School of 
Medicine, follow us on Twitter @MUSOMWV, like us on Facebook or 
visit jcesom.marshall.edu. 

——— 

About Marshall University Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine 

The Marshall University Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine is a community-based medical 
school established in 1977. Located in Huntington, West Virginia, the School of Medicine trains 
physicians, scientists and other professionals to meet the unique health care needs of rural and 
underserved communities. Learn more at jcesom.marshall.edu. 

 

 

 

mailto:holmes@marshall.edu
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fmusomwv&data=04%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7C8a98c85decc14c99bb9008d9f7af064a%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C637813153841671276%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Zg2ak8L7fjQzzehsCLPWuGbTM3cTwBBtacbToHry7vw%3D&reserved=0
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https://www.jcesom.marshall.edu/
https://www.jcesom.marshall.edu/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Assessment newsletter available online 
The Office of Assessment and Quality Initiatives, part of the Division of Academic Affairs, has 
issued its Spring 2022 newsletter online. It can be found 
at https://www.marshall.edu/assessment/files/2022/02/2022-AssessmentNewsletter.pdf.   

 

 

https://www.marshall.edu/assessment/files/2022/02/2022-AssessmentNewsletter.pdf


 

Coronavirus Statistics: 

New Cases Since February 15, 2022 

   Students: 34 
   Faculty: 2 
   Staff*: 10 

* Includes auxiliary employees (Sodexo, Aetna, Rec Center, etc.) 

All testing is being done in partnership with Marshall Health, Cabell Huntington Hospital, Pleasant 
Valley Hospital, QLabs Inc. and MedExpress Urgent Care. 

The most recent information is always available at www.marshall.edu/coronavirus/dashboard. 

 

 

The next regular issue of We Are...Marshall will be distributed March 9, 2022. Please send items 
for consideration to WAMnewsletter@marshall.edu by 5 p.m. Monday, March 7, 2022. 

 

To read the content of this newsletter online, please click on the following link:  
www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/March-2-2022. 

http://www.marshall.edu/coronavirus/dashboard
mailto:WAMnewsletter@marshall.edu
http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/March-2-2022
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